Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, February 18, 1985

Present: Katherine M. Ring, Chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein, John J. Jones. Selectmen called the meeting to order at 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Checks were signed as well as the Warrant.

Brian Brown, Police Chief gave his weekly report. Clark Craig picked up the street signs last week from the police department. A car has been parked on the sidewalk in front of the church. Brian will speak to the owner to keep it off the walk.

Selectmen spoke to Brian about the problem with parking for the Post Office. There is no curb to paint to show a loading zone. Signs can be put out when they are loading, but it would be a problem for Phil, Postmaster, to keep moving them. Since it is a State Road, permission will be needed to make a loading zone. Brian and Selectmen will try to come up with some way to help out the Post Office.

John Jones checked the bridges in town this week. All in good condition. No ice build-up.

Selectmen appreciated the work on the Town Report. It has gone to press and should be ready by the due date.

Candidates night is scheduled for March 4th at 7:30 in upper Town Hall. Budget bearing will be the same night. Selectmen called executive session.

Meeting called to order.

Selectmen discussed the hours for the Selectmen's meeting and will consider a change in hours after Town Meeting.

Dennis McKenney went to the registrar of deeds to check over property on the Hillsboro, Antrim Town line. Selectmen went over the maps with Dennis and Lloyd.

Minutes of last weeks meeting accepted as written.

Secretary left at 9:40 as all business was complete.

ems

topper.